The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, Oct. 17, 2016, at the Village meeting room with, Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy, and Trustee Robertson present.
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, for approval of vouchers in the amount of $18,334.76 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the September meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor.

Correspondence
· Letter from David Llewellyn, regarding Village Tax penalties.  

· NY State AIM and Per Capita Aid received $3,343, and $670.

· NYCOM invite to attend meeting and become a member of committee

· Letter from Congressman Maloney re: requesting public comment regarding anchorage of barges on the Hudson River

· Letter from NYSDOT re: Yield sign on Main and Pearl

· Letter from Congressman Maloney re: Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) grants applications due 10/21/16

· Invitation to Mayor, or Representative, Recognition Dinner at The Garrison on November 22, 2016

The Clerk read the letter from Mr. Llewellyn stating that he was paying the penalties under protest.  He bought the house in June and felt he did not receive the notice for taxes and therefore should not have to pay the penalties

The Clerk read the letter from Congressman Maloney requesting public comment regarding anchorage of barges on the Hudson River.  The Mayor asked the residents in attendance if they had any comments.   Mr. Allen stated that our section of the Hudson River is way too narrow to have sand barges parked out in the middle.  Mr. O’Neill stated that he believes the reasoning is for barges to be ready in emergencies, but stated that the barges would be frozen in ice and therefore useless.  He doesn’t see the reasoning behind it.  He stated that it was not a very good idea; certainly not astatic.  The Mayor asked if there were any plans for Putnam County, and Mr. O’Neill believes it would be above Breakneck.  The Mayor stated that we would bring it back up in New Business for the comments to Congressman Maloney.
The Clerk read the letter from the New York State DOT regarding the Yield Sign on Main Street.  We need to get a permit to put the sign there.  Trustee Robertson apologized to Trustee Pack McCarthy for suggesting she put the sign out at the last meeting.  Trustee Pack McCarthy stated she spoke to Mr. Denegro about the sign and the signs and he sent her information on it and it showed different types of signs.  She told him that we had a sign, is it legal; is it ok to put it out there.  She has a call planned for this week to go through the different options and what would work best for this intersection.  To have them to even come out we have to have a permit to access the situation.  She hopes to have more information.  Trustee Robertson believes we should have the DOT do a traffic study.  We have a lot of traffic in the morning and night.  
The Mayor stated we have sent letters and walked with DOT regarding crosswalks.  They increased the speed limit on Route 301 and took away the guardrail.  We may have to go to Senator Serino for help.  He has a draft letter started to address some of the issues to the Traffic Safety Committee but he doesn’t know if that’s going to help.  

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· No response on the winter salt from the Town

· Sidewalks issues mostly Division St., and Pine and Main St. need to be replaced.  They will be starting in a couple of weeks.  

· Marc will do the culvert and drains on Healy Road, and stop sign that have weeds growing around it.  

· Black top will be done at end of sidewalk on Secor.  
· Danielle asked if the State is not doing their job with the brush, can we have Marc trim them back.  The Mayor stated we would have to find out from the Senator if there is a way to back bill for the work.  
Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· In relation to the crosswalk issue, she drafted a one-question survey.  She will send it out by email, and she asks that if you haven’t submitted your email to the Village, please do so.  She will also try to put it on the website.  The survey asks if there should be more signage to slow down traffic.  

· November 4th is Service Day at Haldane.  The 7th graders will be helping to clean up the trails.  

· She is looking ahead for dates for a 2nd Annual Tree Lighting Ceremony 

Trustee Robertson reported that: 
· He had nothing to report.
Old Business:

There is no old business. 
New Business:
Letter from Village of Cold Spring re: Fire Protection Agreement

The Mayor stated that the raise would be from .16/per thousand accessed value to .20.  The Board will look at it and speak to Mayor Merandy to discuss.  
Oil Bid – Due back Tuesday, November 1, 2016 at 10:00 am

The oil bid is due back on November 1, 2016, at 10:00 am.
Discussion on five-member Board

Open to the Floor
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.  
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

